DISCORSO ALLA CERIMONIA DI BENVENUTO AGLI STUDENTI AUSTRIACI[footnoteRef:1]  [1:  Discorso pronunciato dal vicesindaco del Consiglio Comunale dei Ragazzi e delle Ragazze in nome della comunità studentesca] 

Mobilità ERASMUS+ Scuola secondaria “G. Strada” Figino Serenza


Figino Serenza, 13th November 2023

Guten Morgen und herzlich willkommen in Figino Serenza.

My name is Giulia, I'm the Vice President of our school Student Council. From me and all the students that I represent, a very warm welcome to all of you! We are happy and pleased to welcome you all for your ERASMUS mobility.
During this week we will all participate in different activities together, we will learn to communicate in different languages, getting to know each other; our common culture,  and our territories. We will take you on a visit to Milan and Como, two very different cities that reflect different aspects of our Lombardy Region. 

We hope this ERASMUS week will give you the opportunity to experience a real “Italian week” chatting, eating and staying together with us, with our families and friends: this year's mobility project is about wellbeing and we believe there is nothing better than this to live feeling good with yourself and the others.  

During these days each class is going to present a lab activity on the theme of Wellbeing that will make us reflect on this important topic that is going to be studied and discussed online also for the rest of this year's Erasmus programme.

If all this is possible, it is definitely thanks to our School Principal, Vincenzo Iaia, our School Coordinator, Maddalena Pappalardo and to all the teachers who believed in this extraordinary project,as well as all the host families, who offered to open their houses to you all.
Thanks to the mayors of Figino Serenza and Novedrate for participating here today with us and for the support and collaboration in the preparation of this mobility.
Thank you to all the administration staff that worked hard to prepare the organization of this mobility. And a last special thanks to our janitors who keep our school clean and beautiful for us everyday and every time, whatever the activity we do. You will see that they are really special for all of us!

To each of you our biggest thank you for this life experience that we are about to live this week altogether. We are sure all our school staff and students are going to change after this week.

So, let’s get this mobility week started… ENJOY OUR ERASMUS WEEK IN ITALY!

 Thank you







